	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2019/2362/P

	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Josh Lawlor


	67-68 New House

Hatton Garden

London

EC1N 8JY

	Proposal(s)

	Installation of telecoms equipment involving; the replacement of 3 no. existing antennas, 2 no. dishes and 1 no. cabinet with 6 no. new antennas, 2 no. dishes and 2 equipment cabinets. 3 Remote Radio Units (RRU) will be removed and replaced with 3 RRUs. Antennas, dishes, the retained GPS unit and RRUs will be supported on 2 replacement support frames and 1 additional support frames.

	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	0
	No. of responses


	0

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	2
0
0

	Summary of representations 

Two objections were received from two separate addresses. One of the objection was submitted by the Langdon House residents association
	The objections can be summarised as the following:
1.  The existing antenna are an eyesore to those of us who can see them very clearly.  From my own front room window at the 8th floor of Langdon House, I can see most of them, so everyone on the floors above me can see the same and more.  It is also of concern that the addition of any more antennae will surely devalue our properties, and we would have no recourse for compensation.
2. Articles published in the Camden New Journal on Thursday 16 May 2019 refer directly to the installation of upgraded communications dishes/poles for the 5G networks – each of those articles stated the fear that these fixtures are still not known to be entirely safe – and you will see that one of the articles mentions various residents of a block very near to one of them getting – and subsequently dying from – cancer.
Officer response in relation to points 1 and 2 above:

1. It is noted that a private view is not a material planning consideration. The increase in telecoms equipment is considered acceptable and would not significantly increase visual clutter to the roof. It is noted that the proposed antenna would not be immediately visible from the public realm. The proposed equipment would be located over 30m away from Langdon House and would not cause a of light or outlook from this buildings residential windows. It is also noted that an assumed decrease in property values resulting from development is not a material planning consideration when determining this application.
2. The applicants have declared that all of the proposed equipment would comply with International Commission on Non-Ionizing Radiation Protection (ICNIRP) standards on emission levels. Thus, the equipment is not anticipated to have any direct impact on public health. It is also noted that there is limited, if any, evidence of links to health risks - and there is no reason to think the actual signal strength would pose any more harm than having WiFi, a mobile phone, house alarm, TV or other such electrical equipment at home. 


	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission


